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Association of Judges of Slovakia

Štúrova 29, 041 78 Košice

IČO: 31932169

Mr. Günter Woratsch
Honorary President 

of the International Association of Judges
In Kosice, 16.3.2021

Dear colleague Günter,
In our announcement of November 9, 2020, we informed you about the forthcoming legislative changes in the field of justice by the current government coalition, which has a constitutional majority.

The government coalition approved Constitutional Act no. 422/2020 Z.z. and Act. no. 423/2020 Z.z. in connection with the reform of the judiciary on 9.12.2020, which entered into force on 1.1.2021.

The approved legislative changes are in line with the intention of the government, which we have commented on (in several parts) in the legislative process, as stated in our communication of 9.11.2020.

In our opinion, there are fundamental doubts about the compliance of the commented legislative changes with the principles of the rule of law respected in the countries of the European Union.

There is an inadmissible interference with the principle of the independence of the judiciary and judges and thus a real threat to the fundamental human right of a citizen to judicial protection in a reasonable time only by an independent and impartial court.

This meets the content criteria of judicial interventions in Poland and Hungary, which has long been justified by the relevant bodies of the European Commission.

We informed the relevant bodies of the European Commission, as well as the Vice-President of the Commission, Věra Jourová, about our fundamental reservations by letter dated 5.3.2021.

The reservations do not only concern part of the above-mentioned approved legislative changes, but also the submitted proposal for the so-called new court map of Slovakia.

A more detailed argument of all our reservations (on both areas) is given in the information on the rule of law sent to the European Commission, which we send to you in full to ensure that you are properly informed.

I would therefore like to propose the start of the process of monitoring the state of independence in the judiciary in Slovakia by the relevant bodies of the EAJ, ENCJ, CCJE.

I´m sending you a note the Statement of the Presidium of the ZSS of 19 January 2021 on the Open Letter of Judges of the Slovak Republic of 7 January 2021.

Best regards


JUDr. Juraj Sopoliga

President of the Association of Judges of Slovakia

